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Ancient Order of Hibernians

of Hampden Hampshire Counties

PO Box 6535
Holyoke, MA 01041-0826

Next Meeting –  
Monday, May 7, 7:00 p.m. 
LAOH – 6:00 p.m.

At The Wherehouse?  
www.AOH-Holyoke.com
and on Facebook
      In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.   
    Special thanks to the following AOH/LAOH members who volunteered at Kate’s Kitchen on Sunday April 29, 2018: Paul Mengel, Fran Hennessey, Charlie Popp, Peter Hogan, Paula Paoli, Janet Dwyer, Barbara Gaughan, Joanne Beliveau, Noranne Duquette, and Jay Driscoll. President for Life Paul Hogan was unable to attend due to an unexpected speaking engagement. The next serving for the Hibernians will be Sunday June 10, 2018. We will not serve again until the Fall. To volunteer, call Paul Hogan at 210-1416.
    Applications for the 2018 the Maurice A. Donahue AOH scholarships are posted on our website, www.AOH-Holyoke.com. All the necessary information can be found there. Applications must be postmarked no later than Friday, May 18.

    The An Gorta Mor Mass will be celebrated Sunday, May 20, 8:00 at St. Jerome / St. Patrick's Chapel.  Please bring a non-perishable food item for Kate's Kitchen. Coffee and pastry will be served immediately following Mass, on the lawn in front of the Chapel, weather permitting.

 The 10th Annual Summer Picnic-Hibernian Style will take place on Saturday, June 23 and will feature  Jim O’Connor and the Boston Blackthorne Band (back by popular demand!). Doors will open at 4:30 p.m. with food served at 5 pm. The cost is $15.00 for adults and $8.00 for children under 12yrs. For reservations contact Pat Hogan at 413-533-0436 or Fran Hennessey at 413-785-5687. The Maurice A. Donahue Memorial Scholarship will be presented at the Picnic. 

     The 2nd Annual LAOH Chip and Putt Tournament will also be held on Saturday, June 23rd at Annie’s Driving Range Chicopee. The cost is $25.00 per person. For more information contact Mary Laura Hohol-mlwhelihan@yahoo.com; Nora McMahon-Driscona@gmail.com or Kathleen Spaulding-driscoll.kat@gmail.com

   2018 Saint Patrick’s Day Parade belated thank you to all our members & non-members who help make our club a great one. Bob Cameron and his wife, Pat, AOH Hibernian of the Year and Paula Paoli, LAOH Hibernian of the Year: Sister Margaret McLeary, Christian Charity Award Winner: Saint Patrick John Gaughan; Saint Bridget Kim Gaughan;  Our out of town guests; Dave & Stacy Clark AOH & LAOH Division 36 President. 

The 2018 Celtic Float won the 1st Place Religious trophy. The float was towed by Pat Hogan with co-pilot Amanda Olmo. Doing a terrific job of turning the Celtic Cross was our own Barbara Twohig (that’s why we took home the top prize). Our second float, the second place finisher in the Irish Category was a tribute to Saint Bridget and was towed by Charlie Popp with Mary Mulvenna as co-pilot. Saint Bridget Float riders included Past LAOH State President Kathy Rafuse, Past LAOH President Division 14 Watertown, Mary Ryan (OMR), Elinor Rafferty (President Div. 9 Lowell), and Joyce Burgess (Past President Div. 9 Lowell). along with our LAOH members Judy Pratt (Judy is the one hanging on for dear life riding down Beech Street), and the lovely Barbara Gaughan.
Jeff Meon & co-pilot Gemma Burns drove the Convertible and a hard bargain. 

Following were our flag bearers Rose Pratt, Kerry Watson, Owen Donohue, and Dan Leary. And finally the Irish Dancers Float was towed by J.D. Watson. Chaperoning the dancing float to keep the girls safe was Janet Dwyer. A big thank you to the Cassin Academy of Irish Dancing and Fran Hennessey for shuttling everyone around between the G&E and K-Mart Parking Lot.
  When a club member passes, the AOH and LAOH pay our respects at wakes for the deceased with a Hibernian ritual. If you would like more information or would welcome one, contact Paul Hogan at 210-1416 for the AOH and Paula Paoli at 210-6013 for the AOH. 
    A new treasurer is needed for the AOH. If interested, please contact Paul at 533-0436.

       Club committees are open for new members. If you would like to work on a committee or chair one, please speak up.

    Please note the PO Box for the AOH, PO Box 6535, Holyoke, MA 01041.

LAOH News
   The winner if the 2018 LAOH Quilt Raffle is Rachel DeCaro of Springfield, MA. The winning ticket was sold by the newest member of the LAOH, Michele Murphy Vrona, daughter of Holyoke Division 2's Recording Secretary, Mary Pat Murphy. Thank you everyone for making this important LAOH fundraiser a success.

   The LAOH is having a Sip'N Paint fundraiser on May 21st at TNT Pizza. Paint your own Personalized Pub sign. For more information, see the website, call Mary- Laura Hohol at 413-374-4871, or call Paula Paoli at 43-210-6031.
    LAOH, dues should be paid by April for the previous year. If members are not sure what their paid status is, they can check with either Pat Murphy at 413-532-3121, or send dues to her at 9 Magnolia Avenue, Holyoke, MA 01040, or call Paula Paoli at 413-210-6031.
Our monthly reminders:

   As always Doc Dean provides us with a reminder that Kate’s Kitchen needs our assistance.  Donations will be gladly accepted at the May meeting. Our help is always appreciated.

    Tom Keating, you were not at the April meeting and your name was picked for the 50/50 raffle. Sorry, you didn’t split the $257 jackpot.  Remember, you have to attend the meeting to win.

    Please keep Jim Cannon, Danny Knapp, and Don Whelihan in your prayers for speedy recoveries.

Upcoming Events:

Kate’s Kitchen – June 10, 
An Gorta Mor Mass – Sunday, May 20, 8 a.m. at St. Jerome Church
SIP & Paint – Monday, May 21 at TNT Pizza
Hennessey Hoe-Down- Saturday, June 23 at The Wherehouse?.
      Irish Cultural Center Events
May 5-Language Day at Elms College

  On May 5, the ICC will host its seventeenth Irish Language Immersion Day. This is a unique opportunity for those interested in the language and will include classes, dancing workshops, a lecture, “Beyond the Wild Atlantic Way” ending with a music seission.

May 20- House of Hamill-eclectic fiddle and original music-
   Spend an afternoon of eclectic fiddle and original music with House of Hamill at the Trinity Pub, 3 p.m. Tickets are limited and reservations required. The cost is $18 for ICC patrons, $23 general admission and $25 at the door. Tickets are also available online.
July 23-27-Celtic Adventure for Kids Summer Camp at Elms College

For more information on these and other events at the Irish Cultural Center, call 333-4951 or visit the website, irishcenterwne.org.

      In ainm an Athar agus an Mhic agus an Spiorad Naoimh, Amen.   
